Minutes of Rendham Parish Meeting

Held in the Village Hall on Monday 13th May 2019 at 7:00pm

1. Present – Cllr’s Willett (chair), Bennion, Oaksey, Field, and Gleeson .
2. Apologies – Cllr. Strachan, SCC Cllr. Stephen Burroughes, no notification of non attendance, Cllr. Croucher, Cllr. Morford and District Cllr.
3. Minutes of the last Parish Meeting held on 8th May 2017 - The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated, were confirmed and signed as a true record.
4. Parish Council Chairman David Willett Annual Report 
This year we have changed the frequency of our parish council meetings to bi-monthly giving us six meetings per year rather than the previous four per year.

We have had one resignation from the Council in the last year and Emma Strachan was co-opted to fill the vacancy. This brings much needed young blood to the council. 

John Carrington once again acted as independent reviewer of the PC accounts for no fee.

The Council addressed various planning applications and issues regarding the highways in and around the village, and considered reports from Local Government representatives.
The precept for the year was increased slightly to £2400.00 to cover increased costs and responsibilities. The Council gave to the following charities from the precept, £50.00 to CATS, and £150.00 to CAB.
Parish Council continued to oversee the Amenity Fund. 

This year we have appointed a data protection officer 

We have continued with the tidying and thinning of Rendham Green and this work is on-going.

The takeover of PARK land from Suffolk Coastal District Council is now complete and currently we still employ the services of Suffolk NORSE to carry out the maintenance of the grass and hedges.
The defibrillator unit is now installed in its own cabinet on the wall of the Church Hall and is available 24 hrs a day should it ever be needed – the unit carries its own instructions for use in the event of an emergency 

In conclusion I would like to thank my fellow councillors for their help and support in the last twelve months and especially express my thanks to our parish clerk Chris Salmon whose knowledge, help, guidance and support have been invaluable.

5. Parish Council Financial Report - The opening balance for the current account was £1536.58 expenditure for the year was £1987.67

This was just over £400 below the precept. There were extra payments from SCDC for PARK of £240, £20 from Norse, £60 donation for Rendham Green from E J Gray, £300 from Rendham Amenity fund, £360 VAT £87.45 PARK Insurance and a refund from the solicitors of £74.86 altogether £1143.03.

There are some outstanding payments for the Clerks salary etc. Abi Gray £305 and Barnes £1186.80

Therefore for 2018/2019 the closing balance was £3091.94

Saving account closing balance of £2393.03. Full breakdown on the spreadsheet tabled.
6. Village Amenity Fund – At the end of the year there was £1862.78 in the account. Income was £672.86 of which £633 was from the fete and the rest from interest. Expenditure was £531 including £300 for Rendham Green and the rest for the newsletter
7. District Councillor – Cllr. Poulter sent a very large report (44 pages) on behalf of the new district Cllr’s Maurice Cook and William Taylor who were unable to attend due to and East Suffolk Council meeting to elect the Council leader. Full report available on the Parish Council website page.
8. County Councillor Stephen Burroughs sent the following report
      The main headings of the report are as follows with the full report available on line

· Suffolk launches Innovative New Fire Engine
· Council to deliver 51 new affordable homes for low income families

· Councillor Matthew Hicks takes the helm at SCC

· Suffolk’s Annual Public Health report wins 3rd Place in National Competition

· Plan for 36million upgrades to Suffolk Recycling Centres

· Suffolk’s Tourist Trade Booming

· Superfast Broadband Coverage continues to grow

· Beccles Southern relief road officially opened

· Carers win top accolade with outstanding rating from the care commission

· Sport & Physical activity worth £270m a year to the Suffolk economy

· Lake Lothing third crossing moving forward

· Suffolk’s road warming to £300,000 thermal patching technology

· Department for education recognises outstanding performance by Suffolk students

· Green light to develop more specialist education placements in Suffolk

· Suffolk wins £4.4 million for ‘smart’ street lighting

· Plug in Suffolk – the first UK’s ‘fully open’ electric vehicle charging network

· SCC 2019/20 budget approved

· County Council announces timescale for Ipswich northern route project

· Suffolk to host opening stage of 2019 OVO energy women’s tour

· Suffolk wins £1.725 million in extra funding for business broadband roll out 

Copy of full report on the village website
9. Police Report – No report received from the police but over the last year two crimes reported of theft.
10. Neighbourhood Watch/ Village Happenings report sent by Trevor Salmon - 
Continues to encourage wider use of the email system for notifying of any happenings. There are 85 individual or households on the list and continue to encourage people to join. There are some empty houses, a few holiday homes and people with no internet connections, however if you know of anyone not on the list and who would be willing to join please ask them to contact him. Several people who have left the village have also asked to remain on the list to enable them to keep in touch. Village happenings are the main use of the circulation rather than Neighbourhood Watch

Tel no 01728 664199   Trev.salmon@btinternet.com

11. Rendham Village Hall report sent by Denis Moore Chairman - 
During this reporting period the management committee has continued to oversee the maintenance and proper use and administration of the village hall. The facility remains in use by Pilate’s groups and an art group on a regular pre planned basis. Free use of the hall has also been enjoyed by several fund raising activities throughout the year. Such activities have raised money both for the development of the village hall fabric and for external charities and the church. Electric hand driers have been installed in the 3 toilet areas and the proposed purchase of new kitchen appliances and the alignment of the kitchen units has been completed. During the coming year, the committee will begin to address the potential for upgrading the heating system.

Lesley Bennion resigned from the committee on 8th March and Jennifer Webb-Jones had decided to stand down at this AGM. The remaining committee members are unchanged at this time. Gina Purvis and Gillian Moore were in attendance and opted to join the Management Committee after being proposed and seconded.

The committee spent time discussing a recent booking for a funeral wake that resulted in disruption of the use of the hall by a regular pre planned patron. The need was recognised that the booking procedure had to be clarified to ensure that such bookings are dealt with sympathetically but also recognising the legitimate right of an existing patron. The intention is to remove the potential of any conflict. It is hoped that with the introduction of an online view only diary of RVH bookings, persons seeking to make arrangements will know in advance of the considerable availability of the hall without the need to disrupt another

12. Town Estates Charity – report sent by Richard Pilgrim Chairman, 
A brief report to say that during the last financial year from January to December 2018 they have spent £41.68 on CATS transport to take villagers to the Soup & Pud at the village Hall. The income from interest credited during that time was £334.54.
The Charity is always open to requests for assistance to help any suitable projects within the parish.
13. ACC/First Responder - report sent by Lynda Newson Treasurer
 The members celebrated exactly 50 years since the first meeting with an evening of entertainment and a 3-course meal in Rendham village hall. Throughout that time we have been supporting  the three villages whenever they requested our help. 
The ACC was primarily set up to help provide recreational and community facilities in each of the 3 villages. Now that there are 3 fully equipped village halls and recreational areas, the ACC can take a step back and scale down our activities, especially as all our committee members are now pensioners. 
We will organise the Spring Flower Show, and the Christmas shopping bus to Norwich, and maybe one other event during the year. 
We will still retain the Lottery License on behalf of the 3 villages, and hold the funds for the 
First Responders.  
14. PCC Report – report sent by Charles Sealy

They are delighted to welcome back the Rev. Martin Percival, whose service of licensing as Priest in Charge took place at St Mary’s Dennington on 4th September 2018 after this parish and five others in the Benefice had experienced an interregnum of 16 months. During the year there were 22 services other than those at Easter, Remembrance Day and Christmas at which the average attendance was 11. However at the three services mentioned the attendances were 25, 41, and 35 respectively, three weddings were celebrated, and one baptism. There was also one internment of ashes. 

Thanks were given to Rupert Wallis who took nine of the services and Prof. John Tesh who took those at Easter, Remembrance day and Christmas.

The notice board has been re-lettered to take account of minister and service times.

The following sums were raised for church funds Easter lilies £60.10, SHCT bike ride £1043.00, Rendham fete £1877.83 and Xmas market £628.00

Paul and Lisa Boswell, who have ensured that the church is kept open have indicated that they would rather not continue. Thanks expressed for the long period that they have done this. Jean Palmer and Francis Hill have taken over the responsibility.

Despite best efforts , which involved the architect, Nicholas Jacob, a great deal of correspondence and a visit by a second assessor, the insurers Ecclesiastical have declined to pay out for the damage to the Reredos which fell down 20th May 2013. Grounds for refusal were that the iron supports for the stonework had been rusting over a period of time and that it was obvious on inspection. It was therefore decided that rather than attempt to fund the £14,000. A brocade curtain of the best quality should be procured and hung over the wall.                                                                    
15. PARK – Cllr Field tabled the following, PARK continues to provide a safe and pleasant environment for local and visiting children to play. The groundwork and ongoing hedge maintenance adding to the landscape. The land transfer from SCDC to Rendham PC was completed on the 27th September 2018. PARK has produced a draft constitution paper to outline the function of PARK and how it is operated. The Annual RoSPA inspection of the play equipment passed again this year though it has been brought to their attention the Multiplay – Junior play equipment is not fully compliant to current standards and there is notable damage to wooden supports of the equipment, due to strimmer damage. This will now be monitored. Cllr. Field agreed to circulate the draft constitution with the Parish Council.

16. Tree Wardens Report – Nothing to report

17. Rendham Website – Chris Salmon reported that the website continued to be well used with plenty of new pictures being put in the pictures gallery including the Mummers, Fete, Easter Lilies and the When the Boat went down evening. The software continues to be supported by Community Action Suffolk.

18. Any Other Business - none
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